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Friday 7th October 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing to touch base with you all as the Autumn term progresses. Mrs Carvell continues to be absent 
from school with Pneumonia. However, she is beginning to see an improvement and we look forward to 
welcoming her back when she is well enough.  
 
I hope you enjoyed meeting your child’s class teacher during this week’s parents’ evenings and that you were 
able to look through some of their wonderful work from the year so far.  
 
We are currently in the process of planning ahead for our residential visits for Key Stage Two across the year. 
We are mindful of the current cost-of-living situation and as such, we are reviewing our residential choices. 
Our plan is to reshape our residential visits for Years 3, 4 and 5 to ensure that the cost to parents is kept as low 
as possible, whilst retaining the enrichment opportunities for all children. Teachers will be in touch in due 
course with further details of the exciting plans we are making.  
 
We have had a busy term so far, with many events and curriculum experiences taking place, such as the recent 
visit to Reception and Key Stage One children by author and illustrator, Jane Preece and the hugely successful 
book stall that took place after school. Children across the school have also taken part in European Languages 
week, exploring cultures and languages from around the continent. I look forward to many more exciting 
learning opportunities as the year moves forward. Our twitter account continues to grow as an additional 
platform for communication and a lens into school life. I hope you are continuing to find Google Classroom 
and Tapestry a useful tool for communication and homework.  
 
I would like to thank you for your continuing support and ongoing partnership during this new school year.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mrs S Kiely  
Deputy Headteacher 


